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Chair Tran, Vice-Chair Grayber, Vice-Chair Lewis, and members of the Committee 

on Emergency Management, General Government, and Veterans, thank you for the 

opportunity to comment on HB 3062. 

 

My name is Joanna Nuccio-Stockslager, I live in Albany, Oregon, and I am a retired 

health educator with a MPA centered in public health.  As such, I strongly support HB 

3062 for a number of reasons.   

 

First, this gives my community an important tool to make sure that neighborhoods are 

protected from pollutants that can occur when industries are located too close.  And 

not just neighborhoods will be protected but also care facilities, senior living homes, 

and hospitals will be too and I truly appreciate that. 

 

Valliscor is a new chemical company – currently situated in Corvallis – that will be 

relocating to Albany.  In my opinion the new location is a bit too close to 

neighborhoods.  If HB 3062 were implemented I would not have the concerns I do 

regarding the appropriateness of the location.   

 

Thank you for your time – and the opportunity to comment on this bill. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Joanna Nuccio-Stockslager 

 


